
Dear Friends, 
 I’ve been thinking about this beginning all summer. A new AAUW year for all 
of us, but one with more responsibility for me. 
 Something I appreciate about our branch members is that you are such a wel-
coming, positive, group. Coming together is a joy, always interesting, usually fun; I 
think we are always glad we made the time for AAUW out of all our choices. 
 There’s a word in Japanese which describes us. I read about it and want to see 
if you agree. I hope you’ll find it useful on a personal level, and also can relate it to 
what Appleton AAUW is as a group. 
 Ikigai  (ee-kee-guy) needs two characters to be written. One stands for a 
“living” and one for “value.”  It means making your life worthwhile-living in a way that 
provides pleasure for you and value to those around you. It’s the concept of discover-
ing your purpose through the intersection of the skills you have and the things you 
love. It is a lifetime goal to ensure a purposeful, satisfying life. 
 When I read those phrases I thought of AAUW immediately. Just think of the 
fun we have as we work hard on book sale. The pride in offering a day of STEM activi-
ties for young women after months of preparation. The work we put into our monthly 
meetings: finding topics, speakers, locations, refreshments. That’s a lot of work, true, 
but there are friendships formed, memories treasured, and a sense of accomplish-
ment. Usually seasoned with laughter. 
 I think pursuing ikigai is why so many of us say YES to leadership roles, or to 
helping out or showing up. We enjoy each other and we like being part of a group that 
makes a positive difference beyond our membership. I’m remembering our Book Sale 
customers as they exclaim in awe about the sale’s size, organization, and diversity. We 
do make their lives better with our efforts, not to mention those who benefit from our 
scholarships. 
 AAUW has a long history of helping women pursue education so that they 
could find their ikigai, their purposeful life. For members, it continues to offer oppor-
tunities for growth and enjoyment: ikigai! 
 We’re trying some new approaches to putting our monthly meetings together 
which will involve more members helping out. We’re also exploring some new ways to 
work on STEM awareness for girls in our area and will definitely need many of you to 
help out when your schedule allows.  Book Sale won’t happen without you doing what 
you can to help out as often as you can. Each of us can make a contribution to this 
huge undertaking which is a gift to our community. As always, if many of us step up to 
do some part, the job becomes manageable. 
 Please say YES to involvement this year in what ever way you can. We need 
you! 
 
Here’s to a year of ikigai! 

 
Faye Binsfeld, President    
binsfeldfaye@gmail.com  
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AAUW Appleton Program News 

You are invited to a Tuesday, September 10th 

EX-SALAD-GANZA 

to kick off our new program year.   
Bring a salad to share and we will provide the dessert and drinks. 

Prince of Peace Fellowship Hall 
2330 E. Calumet Street (Use west entrance and parking lot) 

5:15 Gather 
5:30 Dinner 

6:00 General Meeting with GAMES!!! 
 

Pick up your new directory! Meet new members! 
Sign up for your Book Sale box lunch! 

Take home posters and bookmarks for the book sale! 
Play some games! 

Learn what President Faye has in mind for our 2024-2025 year! 
(And we promise to be done in time for those planning to get home to watch the Presidential debate.) 

 ********************* 
Helping hands...Still looking for a few pair 

Thanks to those who volunteered to provide hospitality in the form of refreshments at our 
meetings.  I am still looking for people for March and our May End of Year celebration.  Contact 

Helene Iverson, heeniei@aol.com        

AAUW Appleton Membership News 

Summer Picnic: We had a beautiful summer night in Telulah Park for our annual picnic. It’s a 
busy time of year, but 35 members and guests attended & enjoyed wonderful food, fun, and 
fellowship. We were able to offer both of our guests who attended the “Shape the Future” 
discounted membership.  A BIG THANK YOU to the Membership Committee for making this 
event happen! 
Welcome to Our New Members: Jessica Armstrong and Becky Buechter are our two new 
members  who joined at the August picnic.  Becky is a speech and language pathologist for 
the Appleton School District.  Jessica  is the Administrative Assistant for Attic Theatre and 
loves her job. They are both interested in advocacy, education and equality for women and 
will offer so much to our organization.  Let’s reach out and give them a  warm welcome at 
our Kick off meeting in September! 
Recruitment: Let us know if you have someone who may be interested in AAUW so that we 
can deliver a new member folder to them. 
Jayne Heinrich, VP Membership & Kathy O’Connor, Assistant VP Membership 
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JOIN US FOR A BOX LUNCH ON BOOK SALE WORK NIGHT 
 

October 8, 2024 
 

Branch meeting and optional box lunch at 5:00 pm at our Northland Mall sales site 
Book sorting opportunities before and after the meeting! 

 
Menu Choices  
Box lunches are from Cousins Subs and include your choice of sandwich along with chips, 
cookie, and beverage for $10.50. 
 
Please indicate your choice of sandwich: 
 +Italian Special-ham, provolone. bologna, salami, lettuce 
 +Ham and Provolone-ham, provolone, lettuce, tomatoes, oregano 
 +Veggie-Provolone, spinach, cucumbers, green peppers, tomatoes 
  +Club-Ham, turkey, provolone, lettuce, tomatoes, oregano 
 
Cold water will be provided. 
 
MAIL your check (made out to AAUW Appleton) and sandwich choice form below to: 
 Jane Thomas 
 W6201 Fire Lane 9 
 Menasha, WI. 54952 
OR 
Look for the BOX LUNCH SIGN UP CLIPBOARD at our September meeting. 
 
ALL ORDERS MUST BE PLACED NO LATER THAN THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 26, 2024 
 
Many thanks in advance for your timely response. 
= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =  
 
Name:________________________________________ 
 
Sandwich Choice_______________________________ 
 
$10.50      CASH              CHECK 



AAUW Appleton Public Policy  

You are very likely an experienced voter…and are already familiar with resources that answer 
all your questions about voting, candidates and issues. I recently participated in an AAUW-WI 
Public Policy meeting and we are encouraging all our members to pass this information on to 
family and friends to be an informed voter in a very important November election!  

 

Am I already registered? What’s on my ballot? Where is my polling place? Who are the 
candidates? Did my district change? Can I register right now? Can I vote absentee? Can I track my ballot? 
For answers to these questions visit myvote.wi.gov.  This is a state of Wisconsin website. 

 

VOTE411What are the candidates’ responses to questions on the issues? Are there any debates 

in my area? Can I get more voter information?  
For answers to these questions visit vote 411.org. This a national LWV sponsored website. 
 
How can you help your community register to vote? It’s easy to take action! We will sponsor a second 
voter registration training for our AAUW-Appleton members! We had a great response to our June train-
ing…and many helped register voters at the DMV! If interested, contact Becky at bandoc@gmail.com 
and we will be in touch!      
Nervous about helping? Confidence shaky? Wondering if you will know what to do? Read these com-
ments from your AAUW friends… 
 
“I found the voter registration experience a very easy task, not at all complicated, and a great 
opportunity to interact with people of all ages and demographics in a very non-
confrontational, positive way. Great way to simply “meet and greet” fellow citizens and provide 
an opportunity for those who are interested.” – Chris Taylor 

 
“Making voting accessible to everyone in our country is so important! I became in-

volved in voter registration at the DMV as a means to do just that. Everything is or-

ganized and the people I worked with were appreciative to have the opportunity to 

change their address or register.” – Marian Moberg 

 
“Registering voters is one of the most satisfying things I’ve ever done. I love my country and its orderly 

transition of power and this is one way I can support that. Democracy needs us! - Faye Binsfeld 

 
 

AAUW gives us the megaphone to make a difference! 
 
Becky O’Connor 
Public Policy Chair 
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2024 BOOK SALE REMINDERS: 

 

Preparations for our 2024 Sale are underway!   We hope you will join us whenever your 
schedule permits.  For dates, times, and prices for the actual sale weekends, please see 
the poster included with this newsletter.  
 

BOOK SORTING: 
We invite you to join us on Tuesday mornings (9 - noon) and Thursday evenings (6-8). We 
will be sorting books all of August and September.  If you have never sorted before, we 
will help you get started and are always available for questions.  It is a great chance to 
connect with your AAUW branch members!  Please use the front door when you come 
to sort. 
 
PUBLICITY: 
The new set of posters and book marks are ready for pick up.  You can find them at our 
book sale site, at all August and September branch meetings and book groups, and from 
Trish Brehm.  These give our customers all of the information they need for the actual 
sale.   Book Sale promos will periodically be posted on Facebook. If you are on Facebook 
and you see one of these posts, please share it! 
 
BOOK SALE LUNCH: 
On Tuesday, September 3, we will go out for lunch after Book Sorting.  We will choose 
and announce the place that morning.  We hope you will join us! 
 
GIFT CERTIFICATES: 
Looking for the perfect gift for one of your book loving friends?  We have gift certificates 
in any amount, which you can purchase to give to folks to redeem at the sale.  Please 
contact Ruth Henschel if you would like to purchase one or more. 
 
STORE LOCATION: 
Just a reminder that our new location this year is in the strip mall just to the east of 
Boardmania, where we were last year.  The number above the door is 770. 
 
Looking forward to a great sale! 
Contact us if you have questions. 
 
Your Book Sale Chairs 





 
 

SOCIAL JUSTICE 
INTEREST GROUP 
 

Next meeting date at Starbucks, 1680 
S. Appleton Rd, Menasha, 6:00 pm,  
September 24th 

RSVP to Judy Goodnight—920-729-9553 or judy@gwd.org. 
Topic: “Invisible Women: Data Bias in a World Designed For Men” by Caroline Criado 
Perez.  We’re continuing our discussion of this book finishing up the section on bias in 
Part Two: The Workplace and Part Three:  Design. 

AAUW is a Politics-Free Zone! 
 
Although most of us have political opinions, PLEASE REMEMBER  our gatherings, work times are not 
times for sharing them. As you’ve no doubt experienced in restaurants or other public places, people 
can think they’re having a private conversation not realizing their voices carry to many listeners, most 
quite unwilling. The same is true as we work at book sale. My friend and I can share our dislike of a 
candidate or a policy that you, working at the next table, think quite highly of. You feel uneasy or un-
welcome as a result, and none of us want that. It’s just not the place or time.  We have lost members 
in the past who felt uncomfortable as they felt the political climate was not compatible with their be-
liefs. None of us want that, so please remember the 4 R’s: 

RESPECT      RESTRAINT      REMEMBER         REFRAIN            

Join us! 
Women’s Equality Day Celebration 

Saturday, August 24 
Houdini Plaza, Appleton Farmer’s 

Market 
9:00-Noon 

 Join our sister organizations of the Women’s Ac-
tion Coalition of the Fox Cities to highlight Women’s 
Equality Day and its importance to us all. The League of 
Women Voters will be registering voters, and other vol-
unteers will be taking polaroid pictures of women who 
share their thoughts about equality on a card. It will be 
time to reflect on what the day means both historically 
and now.  
 Stop in for a visit or to help and support this won-
derful coalition! Either way we would love to see you 
there! 
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 AAUW Reads! 
2024-25 

As many of you know, AAUW-Appleton has offered an “all branch read” for several years. 
AAUW has a long tradition of book groups, and we have many opportunities to join book 
discussions…afternoon and evening literature, summer mystery, second choice books, and 
social justice group books. AAUW Reads unites the branch in one book and has provided 
many opportunities for learning and lively discussions. Our most recent book, The Flag and 
the Cross, saw a record number of participants and inspired thought-provoking conversa-
tions. Our new format…reading the book in “chunks” rather than all at once…has been a 
good change to make joining the discussions manageable. We plan to continue that format 
in 2024-25! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our book selection for 2024-25 is Caste by Isabel Wilkerson. We will have discussions 
offered in November, January, February, March and April. We will then have an opportunity 
to watch the movie Origin, the biographical drama film based on the life of author Isabel 
Wilkerson. Watch the newsletter for details in the months to come! And you can enter a 
drawing to win this book at the September branch meeting! 
 
From the book jacket of Caste: 

“It should be at the top of every American’s reading list.” – Chicago Tribune 
 

“As we go about our daily lives, caste is the wordless usher in a darkened theater, flash-
light cast down in the aisles, guiding us to our assigned seats for a performance. The hier-
archy  of caste is not about feelings or morality. It is about power – which groups have it 

and which do not.” 
 

The Pulitzer Prize-winning, best selling author of The Warmth of Other Suns examines the 
unspoken caste system that has shaped America and shows how our lives today are still  

defined by a hierarchy of human divisions. 
 

Becky O’Connor and Judy Goodnight 



To:  Fox Valley AAUW detectives 
From:  Chief Inspector Iverson 
Re: 2024 Crime Stats 
I am proud to announce that our unit has been recognized for its successful solve rate this tri-
mester.  We have received a “Letter of Commendation” that is hanging on the wall in the bath-
room hallway.  Well done. 
 
My regret this season is that our meeting room didn’t work out as well as I hoped it would.  They 
need some organizational lessons from a group of competent book sellers.  Despite the darkness, 
the weird ordering/food delivery/payment system, we persevered and seemed to be able to meet our caloric needs. 
 
I will contact you after I return from my special invitation to join Scotland Yard for the next nine months. I will see 
you again in June of 2025. If you run across any open cases (book suggestions) you may contact me via e-mail at any 
time. 
 
Until June, stay vigilant. 
Chief Inspector Iverson 

SUMMER MYSTERY GROUP 

Articles for the October newsletter are due September 15th. 
Send articles to Judy Goodnight at judy@gwd.org. 

COMMUNICATIONS UPDATES 

Add to your current directory: 
Buechler, Becky 
113 Hidden Ridges Circle,  
Combined Locks 54113 
920-475-0947 
mbbeek@hotmail.com 
BS & MS– UW Stevens Point 
Speech & Language Pathologist—AASD 

Add to your current directory: 
Armstrong, Jessica 
N9643 Crystal Ct., Appleton 54915 
920-427-3385 
armstrongjessicamarie@gmail.com 
BA History—UW-Oshkosh 
Administrative Assistant—Attic Theatre, Inc. 
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SECOND CHOICE BOOKS 
Our September book is Good Night, Irene by Luis Alberto Urrea. 

We’ll meet on September 4th at 1:00 pm. 
 

 RSVP to Judy Goodnight at judy@gwd.org 
or  920.729.9553 

by September 2nd to get the location.  
RSVPs are a must when we meet at restaurants! 

 
The October book is Someone Else’s Bucket List by Amy T. Matthews. 

 
Second Choice Books is open to all members of the branch.  

Questions? Contact  Judy Goodnight at judy@gwd.org. 

AFTERNOON LITERATURE: Kickoff to a  New Year of Reading  
 

We’ll be gathering all together once again to begin our Afternoon Literature  
Group for 2024-2025. 

Apple Creek Clubhouse 
2228 Milestone Drive, Appleton 

Date: September 18th 
Time:  11:45 am 

RSVP at judy@gwd.org  or  920.729.9553. 
 

Details will be sent in an email to Afternoon Lit group members. 
If you’re not currently a member of the group and wish to join, contact Judy 

Goodnight at the email or phone number listed above. 
 

Our book is The River We Remember by William Kent Krueger. 
 

Evening Literature Group News 
Next Meeting: Thursday, September 12, 6:30 PM  
Host: Grace Fuller  
Where: Fullers, 624 Black St., Kaukauna  
Book: Our Missing Hearts by Celeste Ng 
Discussion Leader: Faye Binsfeld 
RSVP by September 5th to Grace or Donna (contact info is in the Yearbook) 
 
All members are welcome! 
 
NOTE: The Evening Literature Group will NOT be meeting in October due to the 
Book Sale.  
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STEM NEWS 
As was noted in the August 2024 Newsletter, Fox Valley Technical College and Junior Achievement have ex-
pressed an interest in partnering with AAUW for their STEM focused events. Here is more information on 
future opportunities: 
 Junior Achievement gives elementary, middle, and high school students relevant, hands-on experiences 

and skills in financial literacy, work readiness and entrepreneurship. There are a number of volunteer 
opportunities with JA, including their Capstone Program that is offered at the Capstone Center in Apple-
ton. One of the programs offered is JA BizTown that combines teacher-led class learning with a day-long 
visit to a simulated town and is for fourth/fifth grade students. Kristine Kolb, Education Manager for JA 
of Wisconsin believes that AAUW members with our expertise and experience would be great volun-
teers for this program. If interested in a tour of the Capstone Center, let me know. More information 
with the date/times of the JA Biztown will be provided soon.  

 FVTC is offering a TechKnowledge event on November 5, 2024. It is a career exploration day that allows 
middle school students to visit campus and go through different hands-on experiences or presentations 
related to different career areas.  According to Amanda Martzahl, Career Discovery & K12 Partnership 
Specialist, these sessions last about 30 minutes before students move on to the next.  This event could 
be a great opportunity for AAUW volunteers to provide more meaningful interaction with students and 
share their experiences and expertise. If there is interest from AAUW, FVTC would be very interested in 
having us run some sessions. They also need volunteers to guide students around campus for this 
event.   

Two great opportunities to consider!  If interested in volunteering for either or both of the events, please 
let me know. 
 

Linda Buck, 
STEM Coordinator 



Date: Saturday, September 28th, 8:30 AM TO 4:00 PM (includes travel time) 
(Return time is flexible.) 
ACTIVITIES TO CHOOSE FROM: 
*Wisconsin Museum of Quilts & Fiber Arts (admission fee) 
*Cedarburg Art Museum 
*Artists Guild Juried Exhibit at the Cedarburg Cultural Center 
*Wisconsin in the Civil War Exhibit at the Cedarburg History Museum 
*Cedar Creek Winery and other wineries 
*Shopping in Downtown Cedarburg 
 
Lunch together at a local restaurant 
 

Reserve a spot for the travel outing by September 14th by contacting Judy 
Goodnight at judy@gwd.org  or calling 920-729-9553. Drivers will be needed.  
Cost of the outing will include $10 to be paid to the driver of the vehicle you’re 
riding in.  Indicate if you are willing to be a driver when  you RSVP.  Also Indi-
cate your top 3 choices of activities for the day. 
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Voices of AAUW History: 
This summer Judy Goodnight, our historian, and I took a look at the tubs and boxes of minutes, newspaper 
clippings, yearbooks, and records of our branch which are growing each year, taking a great deal of storage 
space in her home. Thank you, Judy! 
The very earliest of our records are kept in the Lawrence University archives, and we will add to what is 
held there with our findings from the 1930s through 1960s. Our branch was founded by Emma Kate Cork-
hill, a faculty member at Lawrence, in April of 1913, so Lawrence has graciously given us space in their ar-
chives. 
  
Amongst our findings were two books: one a history of AAUW written in 1931 by our national founder, 
Marion Talbot, the other a much slimmer volume titled, What Is Worthwhile? written (and delivered as a 
speech) by Anna Robertson Brown, Ph.D. in 1893.  Those books will be included in the archives but I 
thought you might find a few quotes from them as interesting as I did. 

 
from The History of AAUW: 
 describing Marion Talbot’s graduation from college, “ Her friends, who looked forward to marriage 
as the only possible step after finishing school and the formal debut, did not speak the same language as 
this young graduate of 1880. This unusual course (graduating college) had resulted in what was almost total 
social ostracism for the young graduate, who had by her college course cut herself off from her girlhood 
friends. No ‘Junior League’ or “Sewing Circle’ or ‘Vincent Club’ of those days wanted as a member a young 
woman whose aims were so different than their own, and whose time was absorbed by what was to them a 
hopeless tangle of tormenting questions whose solution got one nowhere socially when it was all over.” 
 From what I read, loneliness was as big a factor in forming the Association of College Alumnae as 
intellectual needs. Marion Talbot’s mother was so concerned by her daughter’s social isolation that she pro-
posed an organization of college graduates who could meet to discuss, learn, share, and find friendly ac-
ceptance. It was touching to read of the relief and joy those first members felt as they accepted the call to 
come together to form this new group. Seventeen women representing 8 colleges gathered in November, 
1881, at  Massachusetts Institute of Technology.  The University of Wisconsin was represented by Maria M 
Dean and Alma F Frisby! 

 
and then we have Dr. Brown’s What is Worth While? 
 
“ Shall we miss all the divine sweetness of life in order to have a career?  Not all college-bred women think 
how that sounds when, led by no pressure of bread-winning which impels them to seek higher advantages, 
but simply by an absorbing ambition, they leave their father or mother, or both, in a lonely home… Little by 
little that intellectual ambition will draw us away, if we are not careful, from our true place in life, and will 
make cold, unloved, and unhelpful women of us, instead of the joyous, affectionate, and unselfish women 
we might have been. A woman who forgets this, even in the course of a most brilliant career otherwise, the 
world will forget to love her; it will scorn her, and justly.”  

 

"You can’t really know where you are going until you know 
where you’ve been.”  Maya Angelou 

 
By Faye Binsfeld 







The Apple Branch is a publication of the Appleton, Wisconsin Branch of AAUW, the American Associa-
tion of University Women. 
Branch President:  Membership VP:  Newsletter Editor: 
Faye Binsfeld     Jayne Heinrich   Judy Goodnight 
binsfeldfaye@gmail.com   plainjayne37@gmail.com judy@gwd.org 
920-268-8246   920-246-8569   920-729-9553 

AAUW values and seeks a diverse membership. There shall be no barriers to full partici-
pation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, na-
tional origin, disability, or class. 
AAUW empowers all women and girls to reach their highest potential. 
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